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Re: USACE 
 Mid-Hudson Industrial Park: Warehouse Construction  
 21PR02475 
  
Dear Justin Dates: 
 
Thank you for requesting the comments of the New York State Historic Preservation Office 
(SHPO).  We have reviewed the submitted materials in accordance with Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act of 1966.  These comments are those of the SHPO and relate 
only to Historic/Cultural resources.  They do not include other environmental impacts to New 
York State Parkland that may be involved in or near your project.  Such impacts must be 
considered as part of the environmental review of the project pursuant to the National 
Environmental Policy Act and/or the State Environmental Quality Review Act (New York State 
Environmental Conservation Law Article 8). 
 
OPRHP has reviewed the Phase IA/IB Archaeological Survey report for the Mid-Hudson 
Industrial Park: Warehouse Construction project (21PR02475) prepared by Hudson Cultural 
Services, Consulting Archaeologist (March 2023; 22SR00120).  OPRHP concurs with the report 
recommendation that no additional archaeological investigation is warranted.   
 
It is OPRHP’s opinion that the project will result in No Effect on historic properties, including 
archaeological and/or historic resources, listed in or eligible for the New York State and National 
Registers of Historic Places. 
 
If you have any questions, I can be reached at Bradley.Russell@parks.ny.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Bradley W. Russell, Ph.D. 
Historic Preservation Specialist - Archaeology 
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